                                                         The PASA REPORT FOR APRIL, 2009

Meeting location and times: We meet at the Liberty One Food Court on the second level of the building. Go towards the Seventeenth Street side and look left. We often have a table poster or magazines to identify us. Our next meeting is May 16, June 20 and July 18. This last may be at the Franklin Institute as part of our participation in events there.  More later.

Our pre meeting talk was enhanced by the addition of Alex Howerton who became our first speaker: Alex brought brochures on an interesting new project he is working to help, Mars World ™. This is a purpose made tourist resort with a large investment on a Mars themed center. I say center because the Major part of the location is under a geodesic dome that looks like a hemispherical view of Mars. Inside would be a casino, a hotel, a large theater, a spa ( actually, Mars Resort and Spa), and much more. To go you start in a space ship and enter through “ Mars Port”. Lots of Mars oriented activities for the visitor. This is also a possible investment opportunity ( Mars World Enterprises,LLC) and can be checked further at: Marsworldcorp.com, or by e-mail to John Spencer ( founder of The Space Tourism Society): jssdesign@aol.com. His business phone is 310-313-6835.  His consulting staff includes Dr. Pascal Lee and Rick Searfoss for science and a number of financial advisors. Thanks Alex!

Mitch has reported that we are solvent. He gave the report as the new Treasurer! He also spoke on the World Future Societies upcoming conferences with this years in Chicogo and next years in Boston. He also

reported  on the March/April Futurist Magazine which included comments on how  oil importers like the U.S. will be “at risk”, as well as an article “ A Realistic Energy Strategy” that made the point that alternative energy sources must be a part of the sources we will depend on.  No mention of our” Alternative 

Site” that would really reduce energy source waste heating: in orbit or on the Moon. Still good reading though. This is the same issue that has the chart on “ future space exploration” mentioned last month. Mitch

Did not mention if this road map included power beaming of any kind. The very conservative future??

Hank Smith brought us a neat publicity piece fromPSFS for Philcon: a bookmark with the 2009  location and preliminary principal guest information. It will be at the Crown Plaza in Cherry Hill again and will be from November  20 to22. Hank also mentioned his appointment as Space Science Coordinator for the event. He is planning to go to Balticon this year. We will help with speakers an outreach when we can.

Dotty Kurtz brought material on the Franklin Institutes events but also added to this post meeting: there

Will be a new Star Trek exhibit coming in May, starting the sixteenth running through September. She

Also related her trip to Washington D.C., with Larry, to the Air and Space Museum and a number of

Other places including The Franklins special events that are connected to Philadelphia’s exclusive showing

Of material from the life of Galileo. In connection with this will be a series of family oriented astronomy

Events with lots of hands on for kids. The main exhibit is called “Galileo, the Medici and the Age of Astronomy”. There will also be Medici Festivals: Art and Science held at the Philadelphia Museum of the

Arts on May 19. Registration is required: 215-235-7469. Dotty also related how they where very lucky

In finding an honest lot attendant during the Washington trip:  a badly designed purse let there Amtrak passes and other valuable material from the bag. The attendant found the material and called several numbers from the content until he made contact  Thanks Dotty.

Larry was asked to put the time of our meetings as well as dates on our site. This is due to Alex arriving very early and waiting for an hour. Oops! He continued to ask for content for the site and fielded questions 

We asked about it. Unfortunately, I was unable to supply pictures to him from our Super Science weekend.

Our next event should be better planned in this area.

Super Science Weekend: this year was a one day event at the New Jersey State Museum on April twentyfifth. We had a great day for the event and an interested audience with lots of questions related to space based energy production and living in space. There was a shift in emphasis from Habitation as the major theme due to Earl not completing the Island One display on time. However there was a back up that 

Was about living on the Moon that I, Earl, was able to enhance. The result was an enlarged Lunar Lava Tube display with added figures and equipment: this included a sun shielded chemical storage area that was

used to explain some of the characteristics of living on the Moon ( like temperature differences in the sunlight and in the shade in vacuum. Mitch Gordon and Dennis Pearson did a lot to explain living in space and the display in particular as well as the material that they brought on their own. Mitch brought his book that he has built up with different space colonization concepts he has collected. Dennis had his Lunar Resources (especially Helium Three) Display set that explained in another way how we could use space resources to solve our long term energy problems. Earl brought a large solar panel to discuss why moving energy production into space ( and using a space habitat to house the construction people and more) by the

simple expedient of throwing a blanket over the panel to show the effect of living on a turning planet on

power production. I further explained how even a national system would still require storage for at least

nine hours of darkness. We did talk of this being a simplification and the visitors appreciated that we also

talked of other energy sources and and other systems that are being developed for Earth bound uses. We also brought “The High Frontier” and this excited interest from many people who had never heard of many of the concepts shown in the book. That he worked at Princeton and had been a professor at University  helped. We where happy to be there and hope to be invited next year.

Earl received The Amsat Journal for March/April after our meeting and events as well as Nuts and Volts for April. The Amsat magazine reported on the first ten years of the organization and several other interesting reports: for the Mars bound the operation of the Bochum Mission Control Station as a radar transceiver was reported. They bounced signals off of Venus to test the system! They will use this “amateur” system to communicate with the spacecraft they will be sending to Mars. Yeah!  Another report is on the tests of “Suit Sats” radio system. And much more. From Nuts and Volts is the continuing series on Near Space ( a bi-monthly report) and the development of a more complex flight computer for the balloon carried systems. This leads me to mention anotheruseful source on the sciences: The Society of Amatuer Scientists has an excellent site with links to a number of great links. Near Space is here as well as The Society of Amatuer Radio Astronomers. The main site is sas.org.

